
   

 

 
Consumer Affairs Committee 

Representative Policy Board 

South Central Connecticut Regional Water District 

Via Remote Access** 

 

AGENDA 

 

Meeting of Monday, June 27, 2022 at 5:30 pm 

 

    

1. Safety Moment 

2. Approval of Minutes – May16, 2022 meeting 

3. Consider and act on recommendation to the Representative Policy Board regarding 

completeness, mode, and date of public hearing for the Authority’s Application for 

the Customer Information System (CIS) Solution Project 

4. Report of OCA – J. Donofrio 

5. Approval of OCA invoice for May 2022 for $3,764.83 

6. Schedule of volunteers to attend Authority meetings: 

 July 28 – M. Levine 

 August 25 – N. Campbell 

 September 22 - TBD 

7. Notification of Committee Chair Election - July 2022 

8. Next meeting on Monday, July 18, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. 

9. Adjourn 

 

**Members of the public may attend the meeting via remote access.  For information on 

attending the meeting and to view meeting documents, please visit 

https://tinyurl.com/43bzj4dk. For questions, contact the board office at 203-401-2515 or 

email jslubowski@rwater.com. 

https://tinyurl.com/43bzj4dk


Representative Policy Board 

Consumer Affairs Committee Meeting 

Monday, June 27, 2022 
 

 

Call in (audio only)  

+1 469-965-2517,,93676315#   United States, Dallas  

Phone Conference ID: 936 763 15#  

 

For questions, contact the board office at 203-401-2515 or by email at 
jslubowski@rwater.com 

tel:+14699652517,,93676315# 


Safety is a core company value at the  Regional Water Authority .  

It is our goal to reduce workplace injuries to zero. 

Prevent Hearing Loss

Generally hearing loss is gradual and usually by the 

time you notice, it is too late.  Prevent hearing loss 

before it happens:

Protect your ears:

• Limit exposure to noisy activities; monitor your 

listening levels

• Wear hearing protection while performing loud 

activities at work or home

• Have your hearing tested

• Watch for symptoms and early signs of 

hearing loss
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Representative Policy Board 
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Minutes of the May 16, 2022 Meeting 

 
The regular meeting of the Consumer Affairs Committee (“CAC”) of the Representative Policy Board of the 
South Central Connecticut Regional Water District (“RPB”) took place on Monday, May 16, 2022, at 90 
Sargent Drive, New Haven, Connecticut and via remote access. Committee members present: S. Mongillo, 
N. Campbell, M. Levine, A. Rescigno, and R. Smith. 

Authority member: K. Curseaden 

RWA members: T. Barger, D. Donovan, L. Gonzalez, and R. Kowalski 

Office of Consumer Affairs: Jeffrey Donofrio, Esq. (“OCA”) 

RPB Staff: J. Slubowski 

Chairman Mongillo called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. He reviewed the Safety Moment distributed 
to members. 

On motion made by Mr. Rescigno, seconded by Ms. Campbell, and unanimously carried, the committee 
voted to approve the minutes of its April 18, 2022 meeting, as presented. 

Mr. Barger, the RWA’s Water Quality Manager, provided a Lead and Copper update. He stated that the 
RWA is working with CDM Smith, an engineering and consulting firm, who has extensive experience with 
lead and copper rule revisions and will work with the RWA to develop a plan going forward. This 
undertaking is the result of a revision to the federally regulated lead and copper rule and contains various 
parts and focal areas. The team working on the project consists of approximately 14 members of the RWA 
from various areas within the organization. Currently, the RWA is focusing on service line inventories, 
which information is due to be submitted to the state in October 2024, and searching for sub-contractors 
in areas of communications, inventory mapping, field investigation, corrosion control treatment, and the 
distribution of lead particulate filters. Inventory mapping is expected to take the bulk of time, as the team 
will need to review historical information to determine where pipes are located and address unknowns. 
He stated that once the information is compiled it would be converted to electronic format for geographic 
placement.  

Mr. Barger reported that Ms. Kowalski, the RWA’s Vice President of Financial Reporting & Analysis, is 
actively working with the state health department and the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund program 
for information on grant and financing opportunities. Ms. Capone, the RWA’s Director of Public Affairs, is 
also working with subcontractors to develop a communication plan for the RWA’s municipal partners, 
schools, daycares, and state departments. The RWA will also be scheduling meetings with communities to 
address concerns and answer questions.  

Mr. Barger stated that next steps included contacting customers for information, working public on 
communications and material, addressing concerns, developing sampling protocols, searching for funding 
opportunities, and upgrading information technology. 
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The Committee discussed residential responsibility, regulatory requirements, sampling, data unknowns, 
financing opportunities, data collection, and corrosion control treatment process. 

At 6:17 p.m., Mr. Barger withdrew from the meeting.  

Atty. Donofrio reported that he currently has no pending complaints but that the RWA is currently working 
on two matters. First, a customer in Cheshire regarding a PipeSafe billing issue, which is close to resolution. 
Second, an account in East Haven, affected by the recent transition to monthly billing. The RWA is currently 
researching this account. A phone call is scheduled for tomorrow, May 17th between the RWA and the 
customer. If the issue is not resolved, the OCA may have to intervene.  

Atty. Donofrio also reported that time he spent time last month reviewing the FY 2023 proposed budget 
and the preparation of his budget letter to the Authority. He is currently preparing for the upcoming public 
hearing next week. Atty. Donofrio will also be reviewing the Application for the Lake Whitney Dam Initial 
Design, under the RWA’s expedited basis, which he will be able to accommodate.  

On motion made by Mr. Rescigno, seconded by Ms. Campbell, and unanimously carried, the Committee 
approved the OCA’s April 2022 billing ($5,650.00). 

Committee members volunteered for attendance at upcoming Authority meetings, as follows: 

June 23, 2022 – Mr. Rescigno 
July 28, 2022 – Mr. Levine 
August 25, 22022 – Ms. Campbell 

The September 23, 2022 Authority meeting will be assigned at a future committee meeting.  

The next regular meeting is on Monday, June 27, 2022 at 5:30 p.m.  

The committee discussed renovations to the RWA’s Water Wagon, which is currently not in use do to rust 
in the tank. Ms. Kowalski reported that the RWA is currently working on plans for the Water Wagon’s 
repairs.  

Chair Mongillo reported that he attended two meetings hosted by the RWA for members of the public to 
address questions related to the upcoming Lake Whitney Dam Initial Design Project. 

At 6:31 p.m., on motion made by Mr. Rescigno, seconded by Mr. Smith, and unanimously carried, the 
meeting adjourned.  

________________________________  
 Stephen Mongillo, Chairman  


